#15

SACRAMENTO OFFICE STATE CAPITOL ROOM 5114 SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 TEL (916) 651-4028 FAX (916) 323-6056

DISTRICT OFFICE 2512 ARTESIA BLVD. SUITE 200 REDONDO BEACH, CA 90278 TEL (310) 318-6994 FAX (310) 318-6733

SENATOR.OROPEZA@SEN.CA.GOV

WWW.SEN.CA.GOV/OROPEZA



COMMITTEES
RULES
APPROPRIATIONS
TRANSPORTATION AND
HOUSING
GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATION
BUSINESS, PROFESSIONS AND
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

SELECT COMMITTEES
INTEGRITY OF ELECTIONS, CHAIR
PUBLIC HEALTH AND
ENVIRONMENT, CHAIR

SUBCOMMITTEES
CALIFORNIA PORTS AND GOODS
MOVEMENT

July 10, 2009

Honorable Robert Garcia Civic Center Plaza 333 W. Ocean Blvd., 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Long Beach, CA 90802

Dear Councilmember Garcia:

I want to congratulate you on your proposed ordinance requiring contractors doing business with the City of Long Beach to demonstrate they provide benefits for registered domestic partners that are equal to those provided for married spouses.

As you know, I have long been a supporter of full-equality and civil rights for all. I applaud your effort to require the City of Long Beach to be a part of this endeavor to treat everyone with the respect, equality and dignity they deserve in the workplace. As I am sure you are aware, the State of California requires contractors to provide equal benefits. I was very proud to support the legislation in 2003 that enacted this provision.

You have my full support on this issue and I wish you the best of luck.

Sincerely,

JENNY OROPEZA Senator, 28<sup>th</sup> District

JO/sw

CAPITOL OFFICE STATE CAPITOL ROOM 3046 SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 TEL 1916) 651-4027 FAX (916) 327-9113

LONG SEACH OFFICE 115 PINE AVENUE, SUITE 430 LONG BEACH, CA 90802 TEL 562) 495-4766 FAX (562) 495-1876

PARAMOUNT OFFICE 16401 PARAMOUNT BLVD. PARAMOUNT CA 90723 151, 15621 529 6652 FAX (562) 529 6662

SENATOR LOWENTHAL PIEM OF SOV WWW.SEN OF GOV/LOWENTHAL

## California State Senate

SENATOR
ALAN LOWENTHAL
TWENTY-SEVENTH SENATE DISTRICT



TRANSPORTATION AND HOUSING

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CALIFORNIA PORTS AND GOODS MOVEMENT

BANKING, PINANCE AND INSURANCE

BUDGET AND FISCAL REVIEW

EDUCATION

LABOR AND INDUSTRIAL

NATURAL RESOURCES AND WATER

ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

July 13, 2009

Councilmember Robert Garcia City of Long Beach, 1<sup>st</sup> District 333 W. Ocean Blvd. 14<sup>th</sup> Floor Long Beach, CA 95802

Dear Councilmember Garcia:

We are pleased to support your proposed Equal Benefits Ordinance (EBO) slated for discussion at the July 14<sup>th</sup> City Council meeting.

As long time supporters of equal rights for all Californians, we believe this measure is in keeping with the values of the residents of Long Beach.

The state of California has an EBO in place as do other large cities including Los Angeles, Oakland, Seattle, San Francisco, Portland and Minneapolis.

Your proposed measure is a common sense approach that simply grants the same rights to domestic partners as those already enjoyed by married couples.

If you should have any further questions or comments regarding our support for this measure, please do not hesitate to contact us

Sincerely,

Alan Lowenthal

Senator, 27<sup>th</sup> District

Dan S. Lowerthal

Bonnie Lowenthal

Assemblymember, 54<sup>th</sup> District

Towerthat

STATE CAPITOL P.O. BOX 942849 SACRAMENTO, CA 94249-0055 (916) 319-2055 FAX (916) 319-2155



DISTRICT OFFICE 4201 LONG BEACH BLVD., SUITE 327 LONG BEACH, CA 90807 (562) 989-2919 FAX (562) 989-5494

WARREN T. FURUTANI ASSEMBLYMEMBER, FIFTY FIFTH DISTRICT

July 13, 2009

The Honorable Robert Garcia Councilmember, First District 333 W. Ocean Blvd-14<sup>th</sup> Floor Long Beach, CA 90802

Dear Councilmember Garcia:

I write today in support of the Equal Benefits Ordinance (EBO) that will be introduced to the City Council on July 14<sup>th</sup>.

As a long time advocate for civil rights throughout my life, I know the fight for lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender (LGBT) community will likely be the fight that this generation takes on. We at the state have an equal benefits clause that has encouraged businesses we do business with to continue in California's tradition of ensuring that all Californians have the same opportunity for health insurance and other benefits.

I strongly encourage the Council to adopt an EBO that will continue Long Beach's innovative approach to good public policy.

Warm Regards,

WARREN T. FURUTANI Assemblymember, 55<sup>th</sup> District

cc: Mayor and City Councilmember's